

WEBB HILL COUNTRY CLUB

438 FM 2358 • Wolfe City, Texas 75496

Newsletter September 2025



Saturday, August 30, 2025 We begin serving at 5:30 p.m.

It's our end of the summer bash, and we're preparing your All-American favorites!

Buffet Features:

Chicken Fried Steak, Roasted Poblano & Cheese Stuffed Grilled Chicken Breast, Oven Roasted Salmon with Dilled Hollandaise, Fresh Garden Salad, An array of Vegetables, And, of course... Webb Hill's Famous Dessert Table!!

> \$17.95++ Reservations, Please



Monday, September 1st 11:30-1:00

Fried Chicken & French Brisket! Sumptuous Salads... And, of course.... Webb Hill's Famous Dessert Table!

> \$12.95++ per person Reservations, Please

Pool Open until 8:00 p.m.



Filet Mignon Night

Saturday, September 20, We will begin serving at 5:30 p.m.

Buffet will feature our select Beef tenderloin filets, Roasted Salmon with Pilled Hollandaise sauce, Twice Baked Stuffed Potatoes, Fresh Garden Vegetables,

Webb Hill's house salad, Shirley's freshly baked rolls,

And, of course...
Our famous dessert table!
Carly Reservations, Please
\$18.95++

Men's Club Championship

Saturday & Sunday, September 20th & 21st Open to all male members

9:00 a.m. tee times both days

Please sign up in the golf shop. Course open before and after for regular play.

Ranly Memorial Scholarship Tournament

Saturday & Sunday
October 4th & 5th
8 a.m. shotgun Start Each day
Two Man Scramble
*Lunch after Play both days *Cash Prizes

Mark your calendar Reserve the dates \$350 Entry fee per team

Webb Hill Happenings

August's heat did little to slow things down here on the hill. What a fantastic month we had! With cooler days ahead, I'm excited to see what September will bring. Sadly, we lost Mel Fox on Sunday, July 27th. He

Sadly, we lost Mel Fox on Sunday, July 27th. He was a huge part of WHCC for many years. As I'm putting this newsletter together, we are in the process of getting ready to host his memorial on Saturday. I've heard so many memories from his many friends and fellow staff. He always had a joke, a smile and a positive word. He will be missed.

We have so many things going on regarding upgrades and repairs. A special thank you to Tony Jenkins with Creekside Heating and Air for the installation of the new mini AC unit in the golf shop. When temperatures cool down a bit, we still plan to install another new unit as well.

Thanks as well to Webb Hill member, Kenneth Dyess of Dyess Innovations, for his help removing stumps out on the course. He's just started the project with lots more to come this month along with several dead trees to be removed on #16.

We also have on order a large amount of irrigation parts at a cost of around \$7K. Hopefully, when they arrive and are installed, we'll be all the better off water-wise.

Another area that I plan to work on in the coming weeks is the parking lot. We are currently taking bids on sealcoating the parking lot as well as getting it striped. I CAN'T wait to get this completed. It should be a major improvement.

As September arrives, the pool season ends. Thanks to all who made this year successful! Mark Walker did a fantastic job keeping it clean and the chemicals balanced. This is a never ending job! Thanks as well to Jenny Greene and Pat Reddell for teaching the water aerobics class all summer. They had fantastic participation.

We truly had fantastic participation in the dining room during the month of August as mentioned. We hosted many celebrations and birthdays! Happy birthday wishes went out to: Susie & Randall Cox, Jenny Greene, Heather Clark, Ally Brad and Mike Hutcherson. We wish you many more and appreciate you celebrating with us.

September not only brings cooler days (hopefully) but lots of activities. Don't forget to check your calendar for events both in the clubhouse AND on the course. It's also always suggested that you check the white board in the golf shop for any changes that may have been made to upcoming events.

A special thanks to Sandra Murphey for all she does to keep things running smoothly here. She is the force behind our weekly emails detailing events. We've gotten a lot of positive feedback. If you are currently not on the email list and would like to be, let us know. We'll be happy to add you!

I want to also give thanks to Bill Allen our golf shop manager for all he does. He is doing a great job keeping things running smoothly. Thank him for his hard work when you see him.

Make your reservations early for our Labor Day weekend activities. We're starting the weekend off with our "All American" Dinner on Saturday, August 30th, with all of your favorites including chicken fried steak. On Monday, September 1st, we will be serving Alfonso's famous fried chicken along with barbecue. Our first Saturday breakfast will fall on the 6th. We'll also be serving Filet Mignon and our roasted Salmon on the 20th. These events, along with our weekly Thursday luncheons and Sunday Buffets promise something for everyone. Come to one or all! We'd love to see you.

-Scott



Heath & Andrea Ivins
Casey & April Blount
Keith & Sandra Doyle
Brett Bern
Ralph Williams
Roger & Mitzi Mayfield
Steven & Doreen Bush
Cody & Kristi Malone
Kyle Price
Michael Branch

Breakfast at the Club!

Saturday, September 6th,

we are going to be serving our delicious breakfast buffet here at Webb Hill. We serve the first Saturday of each month. We will be serving from 8 a.m. until 10:00 a.m. in the dining room.

> Buffet will feature: Fresh Fruit, Assorted Pastries,

Scrambled Cggs, Bacon, Sausage, Biscuits, Pancakes

Made to order Omelets,

Traditional Eggs Benedict,

And More...



\$12.95++ per person

Reservations

September Dining Specials

Sunday Family Buffet includes three entrees, an array of salads, fresh vegetables and our famous dessert table

Adults \$15.95++ Children 12-4 \$6.75++

Three and under eat free!!

Reservations, Please

Burgers, Hotdogs, Deli Sandwiches and more from the grill...

**Newsletter's front page and calendar cover other dining specials.

Superintendent's Notes

....From Wade Toeplitz

Hard to believe September is here. We have barely had any real heat till just the last 2 or 3 weeks. The course is looking great for August, but it has started to show the typical heat stress we always have this time of year. Before we know it fall will arrive. This season has really gone by quickly. I can't wait to see what the course will look like in the next few weeks with some cooler weather.

So many projects have been completed this season out on the course and I'm super happy with how well the fairways are coming along. Only a few irrigation heads to repair in the fairways and get rid of the hard to beat nutgrass. If you don't know, herbicide for nutgrass is very pricey costing us upwards of \$6K per application and taking typically 2 applications to rid of it. Pre-emergent for nutgrass is double that amount.

The course has been beyond busy and becoming way more of a challenge to get things done. So please bare with us. Some days we tend to get behind and get in the way. You may have to play thru a green with extra sand or the cups not being perfect. We do what we can with what we have and I believe fairly well. We love seeing the course as busy as it is.

Don't forget to check those calendars the next few weeks. We have lots of tournaments coming up. Some really great tournament that we love to host and some new I feel are going to be great as well. Also, don't forget about the last day of pool open on Labor day. One last chance for a dip. Mark did a great job taking it over this year and I thank him.

I also have to thank Scott for all his help and for allowing us to run with it. He is great to work for and loves this place more than anyone. It wouldn't be what it is without his support. He has been beyond generous in purchasing the things and equipment we need to be successful. Running a golf course is not cheap and or easy!

Couples Scramble Update!!

We are happy to say our Couples Scramble is having a great year, growing more each week! There are only 3 more Couples Scrambles left to play this year (through September) then we will have our Couples Club Championship in October (date TBD).

REMEMBER, we welcome new players, but only Couples who have played in at least 2 Couples Scrambles this year are eligible to compete for the Championship Title.

Scramble Dates for September are 12th & 26th.

July 25

1st Place - Neal White & Brittney Cooper

2nd Place - Bill & Karen Allen 3rd Place - Chris & Melissa Fuller

3rd Place - Chris & Melissa Fuller

Closest to Pin - Chris & Melissa Fuller

August 8

1st Place - Chris & Melissa Fuller

2nd Place - Caden Brown & Mandy Griffin

Closest to Pin - Jeff Murphey

Around the Club

Even though it is hot, hot, hot, August was very kind to us regarding the amount of play on the course. Please remember that TEE TIMES ARE REQUIRED on Friday, Saturday and Sunday, and are HIGHLY encouraged in the mornings Monday through Thursday to ensure we can get you out on the course as well as have a cart for you.

Wednesday night two-person scramble happens every week. Tee off at 5:45 p.m. At least one person on the team must be a member of WHCC.

A huge thank you to Tony Jenkins with Creekside Heating & Air for installing our new mini split air conditioner in the Pro Shop. It has made a world of difference!

We have a lot of tournaments coming up this month and next, so be sure to check the whiteboard in the Pro Shop for course closures.

New two-year ads are going up on the granite tee markers. Thanks to everyone that purchased one. Be sure to support those businesses.

Remember, the golf course is CLOSED the first and last Tuesday of each month for scheduled course maintenance. -Sandra

Course Closings

Additional information posted in golf shop
Course Closed until 2:30
Love Like Jarrett Tournament
Monday, October 20th
Tee times will be assigned
WHCC Men's Senior Championship.
Saturday & Sunday, October 18th & 19th
Course closing TBD
Ranly Memorial Scholarship Tournament.
Saturday & Sunday, October 4th & 5th
Course Closed until 1:00 p.m.
Commerce Police & Fire Department Tournament
Friday, October 3rd
Bionna Savage Memorial Scholarship Tournament
Friday, September 26th
Tee times available
WHCC Club Championship
Saturday & Sunday, September 20th & 21st
Course Closed all day
Friday, September, 19th Project Christmas Tournament
Course closed all day
Friday, September 5th Greenville Chamber of Commerce Tournament
Evidery Contember 5th

Webb Hill's Greens Committee will be hosting the September Monthly meeting on Thursday, September 11th at 6:30. We will be discussing upcoming events.

Come be a part!

Webb Hill Bridge Notes...



Webb Hill's Bridge Club will meet on **Thursday, September 4th**. They will begin play at 9:30 a.m. Call the clubhouse for more information.